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Dear Minister Wilkinson, 

We, the undersigned scientists, urge you to conduct a federal environmental assessment of the 

proposed GTA West Highway (Hwy 413).  

We make this request because we have significant concerns about the highway’s impact on biodiversity 

and the increased greenhouse gas emissions it will foster.  

According to the Toronto and Region Conservation Authority, “Over 1000 ha of land identified as 

important for local wildlife movement, some of which is also important at a regional scale, will either be 

removed or intersected by the proposed highway.” 

Ecojustice, an environmental law charity, states, “The proposed highway and its corridor will destroy a 

combined 5.95 km length of forests that support many sensitive forest bird species, and other wildlife 

and plants. This includes destroying seven entire woodlots, portions of other woodlots, and bisecting 

numerous forested valleys.” 

Ecojustice adds, “The highway will destroy or partially destroy 75 wetlands, 28 of which are designated 

by the Province as provincially significant. These wetlands are critical to the ecological heath of the 

Humber, Etobicoke and Credit River Watersheds. They support numerous breeding amphibian ponds, 

significant swamps and marshes and many rare plant and animal species.” 

In particular, we fear the highway could extirpate the redside dace, an endangered fish listed under the 

federal Species at Risk Act. 

Finally, we are concerned that the highway will exacerbate the climate emergency. Ecojustice argues, 

“The potential greenhouse gas emissions associated with the project may hinder the Government of 

Canada’s ability to meet its commitments in respect of climate change, including in the context of 

Canada’s 2030 emissions targets and forecasts.” 

Emissions from transportation are the largest and fastest-growing source of GHGs in Ontario. Nearly all 

these emissions come from fossil fuel use in vehicles. A new 400-series highway — which will incentivize 

car-use — will make the climate crisis worse.  



For all these reasons we ask you to conduct an environmental assessment of Highway 413.  

Thank you. 
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